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SUBJECT/TITLE
Personnel disclosure

SPONSOR
Rep. Susan Westrom

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
Personnel

Requirement:
X
Mandatory
X
Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS  

HB 321 HCS retains the provisions of the original bill, with the exception that it modifies the employee conduct that must be disclosed.  The HCS lengthens the mandatory disclosure window to five years, modifies the provision relating to mailing of written reference material to the employee, and includes a provision invalidating immunity where employer negligence is present.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 321 HCS on local government is indeterminable, but considered to be minimal.  The bill provides certain immunity from civil liability for employers who provide personnel information to a prospective employer.  There is no requirement that a local government employer provide employment information, except in the case of an employee who was discharged for cause.

HB 321 referred to an employer's decision to discharge "an employee for causing or threatening to cause intentional bodily injury to another person within the prior three (3) years."  HB 321 HCS is more specific about the act of violence and requires a longer time for disclosure: "the employee was engaged in an act constituting terroristic threatening, violence, theft, or embezzlement occurring in the workplace within the prior five (5) years...".  The personnel request must be made in writing by the prospective employer before the request must be honored.  HB 321 required the employer to provide a copy of the written disclosure to the employee at his or her last known address.  The HCS requires that the employee send a written request in order to receive a copy.  

It is not known how many employees in local government are discharged because of workforce violence.  The State Worker's Compensation data indicates that in the year 2000 there were eight cases of fatal occupational injury due to assault and violent acts, and four cases of death due to self-inflicted injury.  However, since the HCS further expands an act of violence to include theft and embezzlement, the number of occasions for mandatory disclosure would be greater than in the original bill.  Furthermore, as the HCS increases the reporting time from employees who worked within the prior 3 years to the prior 5 years, there would be more time spent by personnel in providing appropriate historical data.  The fact that both the prospective employer's request and the discharged employee's request must be in writing, may limit the number of requests and limit the time and costs involved in the new mandate.  Additionally, only written information provided by the current or previous employer needs to be sent to the employee, which also limits the local impact.

HB 321 HCS should not make an appreciable impact on the overall personnel workload of local government employees, as long as the information is provided in a manner that provides immunity to the employer from civil liability.  Costs that are incurred by local government would include the personnel time involved in providing information to a prospective employer, and the cost of sending copies of any written information. 
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